SECRETARY’S NOTES
PICKERINGTON LACROSSE ASSOCIATION MINUTES

March 11, 2012
ATTENDEES:

Missy Walton, Lora Hunt, Tim Giardina, George Paulus, Brian Walton, Paul Johnson, Luann Todd,  Laurie Hess, Ed Beemiller (arrived later in meeting)
The meeting was called to order at 7:19pm at Dairy Queen
Approval of prior minutes:



-correct attendees for 2/26, Paul and George were present


-George motioned to approve both 2/12 and 2/26 (with attendance correction to minutes)


-Lora second the motion



-all yea’s

Public Input:  None
Presidents Report: Tim Giardina:

-Brief discussion regarding success of meet the teams and thank you.
-We may try to assemble some members of the original parent group to discuss field usage. 

-A board certified coach must be present at all practices, games, functions, etc.

-A call from North boosters was rec’d and are pushing the issue for us to accept athletic dept. booster passes.


-Tim may contact boosters to see how each sport is paid for booster passes 


Sold


-per our original guidelines, we would not accept them….our admission is:


$6 adults, $4 students, Pick students free, $4 senior citizens, district staff 


Free, scouts and media free with sign in (name, school, contact #), booster


passes if asked however we sell a lax booster pass

-There will be a meeting in April with Vince Utterback, Daryl Copely, and Mark Aprille regarding field usage.


-Vince Utterback is supportive in general


-our goal/question is what do we need to do to get more usage?

-Mark Aprille has extensive knowledge of Norths football field regarding draining issues since it was built…sod and seed may

Not be possible to use on Norths field.  Centrals field could possibly be seeded or sodded to match.



-Daryl Copely agreed to meet and walk fields with Tim and George and



To discuss how we can have the fields ready for Aug.1.  Kenny Chenetski 



May also be present to walk fields.



-lights on the JV field at North were discussed.  Possibly a partial donation 


From all sports that use the field to share the cost.



-practive fields:  North girls were bumped from their field for a club 



Soccer team but we’ve discussed with athletic dept.



-We are going to ask for 3 additional games per school in the stadiums



After we walk the fields, then will proceed to the executive board, then 



School board if necessary.


-Lora said the district has hired Larry Lake, who will need trained on how to line


The fields.  Also, the AD’s need all of our home schedules.

Vice President Report: George Paulus:


-Discussed risk management under US Lax



-coaches will complete any incident reports



-George will continue to review the binder/guidelines and address 



Information with coaches, board, etc as needed.


-Athletic trainers will be available.  They are available by phone if on school grounds for another sport.  In the event that there is no other school sport, we will


Contract directly with Ortho Neuro to pay for them to be on premises.  Brian and Lora will email the schedules to the trainers.

Treasurers Report: (Tim gave report in Pauls absence) 

-Paul issued a detailed handout of accounts, balances, etc.

-our registrations were down approximately 14 which translates to approx.


$4500 in loss of income


-We are short approx. $3900 in our carryover, however, have not yet 


Adjusted the budget from items that we’ve saved on in other categories.


-the first installment of coaches salaries have been paid.


-All coaches must have a valid US Lax number or can not coach


-Girls assigner fees are included in OHSLA gees.

-girls JV playdate for both teams has been paid.  We need to pay for Hannigan


-Paul made a motion to pay George Paulus for running Central girls conditioning


In the off season, however, George declined.  Paul also stated that he was planning to motion for Tom Peterson to receive compensation, however, he also declined.


-Paying refs:  a W-9 for all refs must be completed.  If they work multiple games for us we only need one form completed.  We are planning to have checks on site to pay them.


-Paul is issuing $300 to each team for their start banks for game days.

Membership: Paul Johnson

-124 registrations

-126 if we count AJ Miller (has a helmet, but may not play) and Logan Muetzel.  

We need their US Lax numbers, payment and forms

Publicity: Laurie Hess


-Coaches vacancies:  Lax power:  remove North Boys and add Central girls back 


To the site.


-head coach info is correct (George posted on Lax power)


-OHSLA and Lucky Lax will repost Central girls


-gmail addresses seem up to date.


-website:  adding new pictures.



-Luann is sending Laurie new team pics

-Laurie asked if we need or want to list all booster pass holders on the website: not necessary

-some older events have been removed, a thank you for meet the team has been added.  Rosters look good…Team Directors verify if your roster is on website and accurate.  Contact info for officers, coaches and team directors needs updated.


-make sure all team season info is 2012



-Laurie will email team directors regarding what needs updated

Fundraising:  Luann Todd


-Do we need or want a coke trailer at Central JV field?  Probably not necessary


-approx. meet the team $2000 made!


-will be taking a few players from each team to the Food Pantry to deliver the canned goods and check ($156.50)


-Posters almost complete.  Need Gamby payment.


-Senior banners are done


-30 day raffle:  Laurie had a few more donations


-sending Laurie a list of all sponsors for website..  Thank you Laurie, great job!


-We will start accepting 30 day raffle tickets immediately.  Deadline for initial 4 sales and to be included in all 30 days is April 10.


-MooMoo is ready and on board again this year.



-North girls may do 50/50 instead


-Team moms need to track if families are volunteering


-Luann gave a handout to discuss a possible sponsorship program.  Review and email with any questions, suggestions, etc and will discuss at a later meeting.

Equipment: Brian/Tim gave the report in Daves absence

-Paul motioned to approve purchasing field paint at approx $2400



-Ed second the motion



-all yeas


-Shooting shirts are in

Central Boys:  Brian Walton


-Brian asking Jim Campbell that in the event of lightening delay can we have


Access to a locker room?

North Boys:  Ed Beemiller

-Players are allowed to use a small refs locker room during the school day to 

Secure their equipment during the school day for practice after school.

North Girls: Lora Hunt


-uniforms have been issues

-captains have been named

-shooting shirts will be passed out soon

-team is having a potluck at school after practice and meeting with an official to discuss the new rules for this season.
-needs checks for officials for upcoming week.

 Central Girls:  Tom was at a goalie school, Brian gave his report

-waiting for Shaynes final paperwork to turn in, he did his CPR already and

Results from background check with PLSD.  Should be able to be approved

Pending final approval.  Tom needs to submit to Jim and Jim will submit to

The board.  Next board meeting is April 9 or possibly 3/26.

-Captains have been named

-Asked to include the band practice field in our field usage discussion.

Old Business:  none

.
New Business:  None
Meeting adjourned 9:38pm   

-Laurie motioned to adjourn


-George second the motion


-all yeas

